February 25, 2004
Dear Ms. LaRue and Mr. Sonfield,

As single member district commission, it has been brought to my attention that the nuisance abatement process at 633 10th Street, NE has reached an impasse and that communications with residents has atrophied.  On behalf of our community, I am requesting a written update on the status of the abatement action no later than March 10, 2004.  
In the last six months, this block has experienced at three shocking events.  First, a shooting across the street from this property where the resident of this property knew the victim.  Second, one assault with a deadly weapon in the property’s abutting alley where the victim died.  Third, just last evening, another shooting took place in the basement of this property.  Neighbors and visitors are suffering from intimidation as the criminal element targets those suspected of calling the police.

Our community sees the criminal problems associated with property as suspected drug traffickers are allowed to do their bidding in full view.  Over the last six months, in addition to murder and shootings, we have observed these activities at or adjacent to this residence:

(1) Person-to-person exchanges of money and suspicious materials; 

(2) Presence of alcoholics and drug addicts loitering in the evenings and on weekends; 

(3) Gathering of people with substance abuse problems; 
(4) Loud noise and traffic; nightly parties; 
(5) Consistent motor vehicle thefts; abandoned vehicles; and other nuisance activities. 
I have been approached by residents not only living on 10th Street; but also by residents on the 600 block of 11th Street and 1000 block of G Street.  These residents are scared, frightened to call the police, weary of begging for help and amazed that an open-air drug market can exist in our neighborhood.  With the recent re-opening of the Sherwood Recreation Center, the drug dealers which operate from this property have been able to expand their trade to our children.  In addition, it is incomprehensible to think that the Prospect / Goding School will be allowed to reopen in June next to the shooting gallery that has become 10th Street.
While it is hard to blame all this on one property, the elderly woman who resides here allows criminals to arrive at this site, pick up, shoot or ingest drugs left for them.  This is but one address caught up in the neighborhood-wide drug running coordinated the criminal element at this address.  But from our perspective, it is the command and control center for this criminal activity.  It needs to be shut down.
Bureaucratic caution and procedure must yield to immediate action.  The safety of our community requires, if not demands, your continued due diligence and assistance to finally resolve this problem.
Respectfully,
Joseph Fengler
Commissioner, ANC 6A-02

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
(202) 423-8868
